
From: Conner, Dede - KDE Division Director  
Sent: Tuesday, July 1, 2025 3:19 PM 
To: All State KSIS Contacts 
Subject: KSIS Notification: Campus Learning and Online Registration Funding 
 
KDE received unexpected but good news on Friday regarding the availability of funding for ARP ESSER 
projects impacted by the Secretary's March 28, 2025, rescission decision.  ESSER funded projects 
previously approved but later rescinded can now move forward.  This means that KDE can fund one 
more year of Infinite Campus On-Line Registration (OLR) and Campus Learning (CL) as originally 
planned.   KDE will use ESSER funding to pay through February 2026, with another funding source being 
used for the last 4 months of the 2025-2026 school year. 
 
At this point, districts still have access to these tools. Campus delayed the plans to turn off CL and/or 
OLR on June 30th to provide districts that had not opted to continue to use additional time to reconsider 
if availability of funding was the reason for discontinuing use.  KDE is paying for all districts to use OLR 
but only those that opt in to use Campus Learning. 
 
Next steps are dependent on district decisions for ongoing use.   
 

• If your district opted to use CL and/or OLR for the 2025-2026 school year, they don’t need to do 
anything.  Any OLR/CL invoice that has already been received, should not be processed for 
payment. 

• If a district did not opt in to use CL and/or OLR, this decision can be revisited now that state 
funding is available.  Submit a Campus ticket if you chose to change plans and opt in to use CL 
and/or OLR.  Tickets only need to be submitted if you advised Infinite Campus you would not be 
using either of these products going forward.  If you are not sure, contact Lisa DeGaris.  

• Districts that don’t opt-in to use Campus Learning will have the tool turned off for their district 
by mid-July.  

 
KDE plans to continue to pursue state funding through an additional budget request but without that 
additional funding, KDE cannot commit to funding beyond the 2025-2026 school year. 
 
We appreciate your patience as we have navigated the availability of ESSER funds to support districts.  
 
If you have questions, please contact DeDe Conner.   

 
DeDe Conner 
Division Director, Chief Data Officer 
Division of School Data Services 
Office of Education Technology 
 
Phone: (502) 564-2020 ext. 2208  
Email: dede.conner@education.ky.gov  
300 Sower Blvd – 4th floor 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
Twitter: @KyDeptofEd 
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individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee you should not 
disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail, and you are requested to notify the sender immediately. 
 
 


